

DENILQUIN HIGH SCHOOL P&C ASSOCIATION

AGENDA – MONTHLY MEETING 2/5/2017

1. **Present-** L Barclay, S Mulligan, L Connell, M Rodda, P Huntington, G McKindlay, M Van Zeyl, S Salusalu, S Young
2. **Apologies** – G Warren, J Fellows, B Eames
3. **Minutes of Previous Meeting** Moved G McKindlay, 2nd S Mulligan
4. **Business Arising from Previous Meeting**
 - Easter book sale/ cake stall/ BBQ/ raffle was a great success. Profit approx. \$3368 (books \$1161, raffle \$276, cake stall \$1361, BBQ \$570). Sincere thanks to all helpers and donors. Plan to hold again next year.
 - HSIE position temporarily filled.

5. Correspondence

IN- letter from Aust Charities and Non-profit Commission – Sue to send report back

OUT- Lynda has sent thankyou letters to Deni Jewellers, IGA, Bimbella Beef and Bakers Delight for their assistance and donations for the Easter Sat sale.

5. Reports:

-Treasurer- see attached. Betta are re quoting on kitchen items for MPC (for Edward River Council grant).

-Canteen- Di and Lisa attended Healthy Canteen strategy meeting in Albury. 3 Years to implement (end of 2019). Will mean a lot of changes to canteen. There is a healthy canteen coordinator position in Albury. Green, amber, red is gone. Portion control, no added sugar, fresh food is push. Want $\frac{3}{4}$ of the food to be everyday options, and $\frac{1}{4}$ to be occasional options. Anti pastry. Our canteen has introduced new lines – fresh wraps. All school fundraising must adhere to same guidelines, eg no sausage sizzles, no chocolate drives. Will need a lot of support from school community to support it. Will need more volunteers and an oven.

Fridge has been taken by supplier. Will trial managing with one fridge. Need to get stainless steel benches, and an oven. Lisa to come up with kitchen plan. P&C potentially to fund requirements.

Will need to be registered supplier for new financial system within school.

-Driver Ed no report

-Principal – see attached

6. General Business

- Meagan presenting on Lego Mindstorms. Yr 9 and 10 game design, 1 class of 20 students. Kids use software to create computer games. Expand on this by incorporating Lego and kids programme the programmable brick to create a robot. Science faculty or TAS could also use it in addition to Maths in future. Decision by P&C to try and support it. Sue and Graeme to write letters to local businesses and for \$3-500 contribution, with some recognition in newsletter etc. P&C to contribute shortfall.
- -thanks to Meagan for work she has done on Parent Portal and Sentral, and skoolbag app, and her ongoing hard work within the Maths faculty.
- Variety night next term Wk 3. To have another raffle, to be drawn that night. Eg Suggestions for hampers ?Gourmet/pamper/mens/gardening/chocolate/hair

products hampers. For Donations within school. Classify once donated. SRC can sell tickets. Lisa to organise. Request donations via school newsletter.

-Wish list- TAS – coffee maker \$6000. Carry forward, more research required.

?Worth approaching clubs re coffee machine. Sue to speak to Rob Collicot. Glen to ask Nicole to provide more detail re needs of machine, eg what do specs need to be.

- 4 students and Donna going to China, funded by AES and Edward River Council for 10 days in July. Cultural immersion for 1 week. May be offered in future years. A wonderful opportunity for our school.

-classrooms colder inside than outside. Donna to speak to Glen.

-lack of toilet paper. Donna to follow up.

-Internet connection in library mezzanine. Wifi system at school is obsolete, therefore need internet ports. Donna to advise further.

-P and C to place Letter to the editor in PT, focussing on what s great school we have, with dedicated and talented staff. Supportive P&C which provides Homework Centre, Driver Ed programme, and has some great outcomes in terms of the success our ex-students have had in all walks of life. Emphasize that the school and the staff have the support of the parent body.

-discussion re uniform policy and the need for review. Confusion re which black shorts are acceptable for sport/ non-sport. Discrepancy re white/blue shirts for junior girls in winter/summer. ?Yr 10 to go back to junior uniform. To discuss with Glen about who should lead a uniform review.

7. Meeting closed 7.40pm.

8. Next meeting May 23rd 6pm